
From: Research@HpolSurveys.com <research@hpolsurveys.com> 
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 12/8/2016 2:47:48 PM
Subject: Share your opinions about the National Council on Aging

OUR SURVEY IS READY FOR YOU!
Dear Respondent,

We're inviting you to share your opinions about the National Council on 
Aging. The survey will only take about 15 minutes to complete. We value 
your honest feedback, and we would greatly appreciate your
participation in this important study.

The survey is being hosted by Nielsen*, an independent national 
marketing research firm. Your survey responses will be kept strictly 
confidential. The findings will be reported in aggregate only. Your email 
address or survey information will not be used for future marketing 
efforts.

Click here to start the survey!

Yours sincerely,

Nielsen*

Why did I get this email?
Your email address was provided to us by the National Council on Aging for the sole purpose of this study.

How can I unsubscribe?
Please click on the link below if you do not want to receive any more emails regarding this study. 
Unsubscribe

Comments or Concerns?
Contact the Survey Help Desk,
Nielsen Consumer Insights North America, 155 Corporate Woods, Suite 
300. New York, NY 14623.
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*This project is being conducted by Nielsen's Consumer Insights North 
America team, formerly known as Harris Interactive.
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